ARCH CREEK TRUST

EXECUTIVE BOARD
PRESIDENT
Wesley Wilson
VICE PRESIDENT
Louis Stark
SECRETARY
Pearl Stark
TREASURER
Kathleen Miner
MEMBERS AT LARGE
Lee Ivy
Henny Roth
Tom Pofford
Alice Cohen

April 4, 1983

Charles W. Pezoldt, Ph.D. Assistant Director and Chief of Operations Park & Recreation Dept. 50 SW 32nd Rd. Miami, Florida 33129

Dear Dr. Pezoldt,

The Arch Creek Board met March 17. They were unanimous in viewing your proposals as forming the basis of an early agreement and very constructive move toward our mutual objectives - a stronger and more useful Arch Creek Park.

The boards consensus looks like this on those issues that appeared open. The opening statement, as you suggested, should come from Article I of our by-laws.

Using your DRAFT

B

- 1A. The board recognizes your position with a couple of suggestions based on our perceptions of Park needs and present work habits of County Employees at the Park.
- 1. Could I familiarize myself with the three park employees classifications and job descriptions?
- 2. With that digested the possibility may exist, we could suggest language that would include inventory and controls. Accurate determinations of the park's status by a daily physical review.
- 3. Based on 2 above development of work and up keep needs.
- 4. Based on 3 above the responsibility to develop and maintain upkeep schedules including enlistment

of Arch Creek Trust support.

- B/4 The board prefers to handle funds as they now do it.
- B/7

 Your suggestion that a Junior Auxillary be a part of the trust seemed to make the most sense. Fees and admission to the Park activity still bothers some members of the board (me included) but there doesn't seem to be anything we can or could do about that policy at the moment. Language could come from our original Point 7.
- B/8 Under point—8 we felt it constructive to include in the semi-annual meetings an asset inventory.

The board feels strongly the need for inclusion of a section dealing with dig's-removal of artifacts, plants etc., from the park on loan or any other basis.

Finally, the board would like language that guarantees a consultive and approval role for everything that comes into the park and everything that goes out in any matter effecting the stated purposes in Article I. This language, could use the Board or it's designated respresentatives and so forth as long as the intent were clearly defined.

We deeply appreciate your offer to pull this together into documentary form. In view of our progress and forcasts for an early agreement we did not consider a temporary memorandum as necessary.

Thanks again and awaiting an early reply.

Sincerely yours,

Louis Stark 12035 NE 2nd Ave. North Miami, Fl.